
Brian Lee 

From: Mike Ahrens <mahrens@mpcity.org> 
Sent: Monday, September 17, 2018 3:12 PM 
To: Brian Lee 
Subject: Annexation - County roads 
Attachments: 2018_09_17_1S_03_0S.pdf 

Brian - Please see attached an opinion from Kerry Wootten. Note that in his opinion, the City is responsible for the 
entire length of NW 12 because the legal description describes the annexed area as being to the centerline of the 
County Road. Therefore, the City has assumed maintenance ofthis roadway. But please inform the commissioners that 
this does not necessarily apply to every County Road that is adjacent to an annexed area as it depends on the date of the 
annexations. 

The following timelines would appear to apply: 

Prior to 2001: No state statute applies. 

2001 2015: Requires a city that annexes any portion of a county road to annex the entire county road. 

2015 - present: Requires a city that annexes property adjacent to a county road to also annex the county road. 

Mike Ahrens, CPM 
City Manager 

ofMount Pleasant 
501 N. Madison 
Mow?t PI(?a5;af1!t. Texas 75455-3650 
(903)575-4000 
mahrens@mpcity.org 

"Integrity is doing the right thing when no one else is watching. /I 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail is intended solely for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or 
privileged information. Any review, dissemination, copying, printing, or other use of this email by persons or entities other than the addressee is 
or011ib!ite,ri. If you have received this email in error, please contact the sender immediately and delete the materialfrom your computer • 
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